Notice of Declaratory Statement
DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Board of Pharmacy

Notice is hereby given that the Board of Pharmacy has received a Petition for Declaratory Statement from Ankur Dave, PharmD on behalf of Specialty RX, Inc., filed on May 30, 2024.  Petitioner asks the Board to issue a Declaratory Statement as to whether a licensed long term care pharmacy in Florida can utilize a pharmacy program to perform automated data entry of electronic prescriptions into the pharmacy’s dispensing system, as described in the petition.  Petitioner failed to identify any rule or statute in the petition.
 
Except for good cause shown, motions for leave to intervene must be filed within 21 days after the publication of this notice. A copy of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting Ashley Irving, Acting Executive Director, Board of Pharmacy, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin C08, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-3258 or by email at info@floridaspharmacy.gov.
